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To: Deputy Director General / NHSL, NH, Kandy,
All Provincial Directors of Health Services,

All Regional Directors of Health Services,

All Directors of Teaching Hospitals, Provincial General Hospitals, District General Hospitals,
All Head of Decentralized Units of Health Services and Specialized Campaigns.

All Medical Superintendents of Base Hospitals,

All Specialist Grade Medical Officers.

Annual Transfers of Specialist Grade Medical Officers — 2023 (Initial Draft)

I would like to bring to your attention that the process of finalizing the transfer of Specialist Grade
Medical Officers has been delayed due to an ongoing court case regarding retirement age. We are
actively monitoring the progress of the court case.

Meanwhile, I would like to inform you that the Transfer Board has decided to publish all remaining
vacancies after the 2022 annual transfer. The list of vacancies has been compiled, including those that
have vacant due to retirements, vacating of posts, resignations, transfers to other sectors, and no-pay
leave etc, up until 31% of December 2022. Additionally, the list includes newly eligible specialists
approved by management committee of PGIM, letter issued on or prior to 31% December 2022.

This will invite interested parties to review the vacancies and submit their observations and
comments, if any. We value your input and believe that it will contribute to the transparency and
efficiency of the transfer process.

Therefore, I kindly request all concerned parties to send their observations and comments regarding
the vacancies on or before 12th June 2023. These should be addressed to the Director of Tertiary Care
Services at the Ministry of Health only via the email address dtcs.transfer@gmail.com

Your active participation in this process is vital to ensure a fair transfer process of Specialist Grade
Medical Officers. I appreciate your understanding and cooperation regarding this matter.

Your continued dedication and commitment to providing quality healthcare services to the people of
Sri Lan a is highly appreciated.

Dr. Lal Panapitiya
MBBS MSc,MD(Med Admin)
Consultant in Medical Administration
Deputy Director General (Medical Services) 1
Ministry of Health

Dep irector General — Medical Services -1 "Suwastripaya”
185, hev. Baddegama Wimalawansa Thero Mawatha,
Colomba 10.

385, grisRdel®@bRERieS@Edn, eme® 10, 385, suaudssHgIH e MuusBsswaiaams BB Toragams, Qamupy 10.
385. Rev. BaddeeamaWimalawansaTheroMawatha. Colombo 10. Sri Lanka.



